Frontline Notice: 230714-01

Topic: MilPDS and Legacy Evals in vPC
Applicable to: Air National Guard and Air Force Reserve Airmen

BLUF: ARPC is requesting units clean up non-actioned legacy evals by 1 August 2023 and load
valid evaluations into vPC.

To complete these actions, please follow the instructions below.

1. PSMs need to run the MilPDS overdue evaluation rosters with a closeout date before 1
April 2023.

2. Compare MilPDS roster to vPC roster. MPF and CSS members can access vPC through
the following link: https://mtloadbalancer.arpc.afrc.af.mil/arsys/vpc.jsp.

3. Delete unnecessary EVRs. ARPC will remove legacy evaluations in vPC that are status

“new” older than 180 days if not processed or moved to a different status by 1 August
2023.

4. Create EVRs for valid evaluations in MilPDS not already in vPC. As a reminder, per
DAFI 36-2406 Para 1.14, “do not re-accomplish evaluations more than 18 months past
the closeout date.” Follow instructions in paragraphs 1.14.3 and 1.14.4 for Reserve and
ANG “gap reports” on AF Form 77s.

5. Once EVRs are “work in progress”, ARPC or MPFs/CSSs with ARPC vPC technician
access can process to ARMS.

ARPC will provide NAFs and NGB/A1 monthly data regarding their number of evals in vPC
awaiting processing.

Thank you for the collaborative effort ensuring member records are up to date before the pending
sunset of vPC.

As always, please direct members needing immediate assistance to the Total Force Service
Center, at 1-800-525-0102.
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